
South East Area Joint Policing Subcommittee 

Minutes of meeting held on 23
rd

 March 2017  

@ 9.30 a.m in the Council Chamber, City Hall  

  

Attendance: 

 

South East Area Councillors 

 

 

Garda Síochána 

Cllr Claire O’Connor (Vice-Chairperson) 

Cllr Frank Kennedy 

Cllr Dermot Lacey 

Cllr Sonya Stapleton 

Cllr Paddy McCartan 

Cllr Anne Feeney  

Cllr Sonya Stapleton 

 

Dublin City Council 

Rose Kenny, Area Manager 

Brian Hanney, Assistant Area Manager 

Kevin O’Sullivan, Public Domain Officer 

Leah Johnston, Staff Officer 

 

Business & Community Representatives 

Esther McGrath 

Teresa Weafer 

Damian Coughlan  

 

Chief Superintendent Orla McPartlin 

Chief Superintendent Francis Clerkin 

Superintendent Gerard Delmar 

Superintendent Joseph Gannon  

Superintendent Colm Murphy 

Superintendent Patrick McMenamin 

 

Apologies: 

Inspector Conor O’Neill 

Cllr Mannix Flynn (Chairperson) 

Cllr Claire Byrne 

Cllr Mary Freehill  

Cllr Ruairi McGinley  

Ciaran Flanagan 

 

 

 

   

 

  ____________________________________________________________________ 
 

1. Minutes of previous meeting 
Agreed 
 

2. Presentation on J-ARC (Joint - Agency Response to Crime) by Superintendent 

Patrick McMenamin from DMR South Central.  

Members welcomed the presentation.  

 

3.  Report on St Patricks Festival made by Chief  Superintendent Francis Clerkin 

 Action: An Garda Síochána will provide further details following full debrief Festival  

 meeting.  

 

4.  Presentation on DMR South Central Crime Statistics made by Chief  

 Superintendent Francis Clerkin 

The issue of impersonating offences with intent to steal discussed.  

 Action: An Garda Síochána to provide update in relation to this particular  

 type of crime at the June meeting.  

 

5.  Presentation on DMR South Division Crime Statistics made by Chief  

 Superintendent Orla McPartlin. 

 

 



A.O.B. 

 

 South East Area Joint Policing Sub-Committee Membership 

Attendance level of Oireachtas members discussed. 

Action: Dublin City Council to follow up  

 

 General  

Members congratulated Chief Superintendent Orla McPartlin on her nomination for the 

position of Assistant Commissioner.  


